
 
2024 Outdoor Novice Competition  

Thursday 16th May 2024 

There was another excellent turn out for the Club’s second Outdoor Novice Competition with 18 archers 
participating on a dry spring evening. 

As last year, the round was a Warwick 30 although the shooting line was moved to 60yds because the re-seeding the 
lower half of the field. Regrettably this meant that our compound entrant had to make a last minute change to 
recurve. 

    

 

The idea of the Novice events is to give recent members to the club an opportunity  to meet other new 
members, to experience a club competition (without being daunted by the distances involved) and to 
encourage people to come to other club competitions and events. 

  



In the recurve class it was a very close competition with only 6 points separating the first four competitors and the 
first place decided on number of golds! The results for the competition were as follows. 

Archer Bow Style Hits Golds Score  
Stuart Hepworth Barebow 48 20 364 1st 
Nathan Clay Barebow 48 20 354 2nd 
Sarah Clay Barebow 48 19 350 3rd 
Sharon Kelly Barebow 48 17 340  
      
Joel Senior Recurve 48 33 398 1st 
Andrew Lusher Recurve 48 32 398 2nd 
Mark Pierce Recurve 48 32 396 3rd 
Bill Wilson Recurve 48 30 392  
David Sutton Recurve 48 25 370  
James Kapherr Recurve 48 20 354  
David Sutton Recurve 48 20 354  
Richard Woodhead Recurve 48 17 334  
Abigail Lusher Recurve 48 13 334  
Carl Ellwood Recurve 48 16 314  
Sophie Nixon Recurve 39 4 221  
Morgan Rigby Recurve 41 6 215  
      
Guests of the Tournament Judge     
Ian Hiscocks Recurve 48 45 426  
Guy Burden Barebow 34 1 157  

 

Winners 

 

 

Footnote: 
On inspection after the event I can report that the scoresheets were a shambles with 8 of 18 scoresheets being incorrect/incomplete!!  Archer 
names, dates and round missing; hits, gold, totals not completed; and incorrect adding up! 


